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January 23, 2017

TalonBaker
1460Cable Street
Ogilvie, Minnesota 56358

Dear Talon,

Thank you for your letter to the governor of South Carolina. Your letter has arrived at a very
unique time for our state government's executive branch!

As you may be aware, our current governor,Nikki Haley, has been nominated to fill the position
ofAmbassador to the United Nations and plans to submit her resignation once the appointment is
confirmed by the United States Senate. Upon her resignation, the Lieutenant Governor, Henry
McMaster,will become South Carolina's new governor. Due to these circumstances, I regret that
the governor is not able to respond to your letter personally. I hope the enclosed items prove
helpful, though, and encourage you to visit www.scstatehouse.gov,www.sciway.net and
www.discoversouthcarolina.com to learn more.

Sincerely,

~411/J1tA.)~J2Q.J

Leanna DuPree
ProgramAssistant
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